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 Middleton on the Wolds Parish Council
Clerk:  Catherine Simpson    19 Princess Road, Market Weighton, York   YO43 3BX
Tel:  01430 872239      Email:  motwpc@outlook.com


Document Reference 2024/25-12

Middleton on the Wolds Parish Council – Minutes of the Meeting of Council held on the 7th April at 19:30 in the Village Hall, Station Road, Middleton on the Wolds, YO25 9UQ.

	Present
	
	

	Cllr. Mike Kelly
	MK
	Chairman

	Cllr. Kath Bentley
	KB
	Councillor

	Cllr. Stephen Burwood
	SB
	Councillor

	Cllr. Linda Woodall
	LW
	Councillor

	Cllr. Jill Wilson
	JW
	Councillor

	Cllr. Louise Newlove
	LN
	Councillor

	Cllr. Michelle Vane
	MV
	Councillor

	Cllr. Vanessa Windsor
	VW
	Councillor

	Cllr. Simon Hanna
	SH
	Councillor

	Attended by
	
	

	Officers
	
	

	Catherine Simpson
	CS
	Clerk and RFO

	Cllr. Jeremy Wilcock
	JW
	Ward Councillor

	Maria Gillum
	MG
	Green Group representative

	
	
	

	1 member of the public
	
	

	
	
	Action

	
	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
	

	
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
	

	24/25-181
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr. Peter Roe and the reason accepted.
	

	24/25-182
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST & DISPENSATIONS
	

	
	A Declarations of Pecuniary interest was received from Cllr. Mike Kelly in respect of agenda items 8b.
	

	24/25-183
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING(S)
	

	
	RESOLVED: to adopt the minutes as a true record of the following meeting(s) (JW/LW)

Ordinary Meeting 3rd March 2025 
	

	24/25-184
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE ON THIS AGENDA
	

	
	None.
	

	

24/25-185
	WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE
	

	
	Ward Cllr. Jeremy Wilcock updated Council on the following issues:

1. The proposed boundary changes and ongoing consultation.
2. The drain outside 31 Main Street has been reported to ERYC under log number 2353485.The wonky drain cover opposite the old school house has been reported under log number 2353486.

	

	
	3. Concerns over the planning application 24/03519/REM - Station Road, Middleton on the Wolds have been raised with ERYC.
4. ERYC has unanimously agreed that it is against the proposed 47 square miles of solar panels on the grounds that these are inefficient, unethical and being made in China not good for the carbon footprint.
	

	

24/25-186
	PUBLIC OPEN FORUM
	

	
	Nothing to report.
	

	24/25-187
	CO-OPTION
	

	
	Nothing to report.
	

	24/25-188
	FINANCE
	

	
	a. The accounts were approved and the bank reconciliations signed to the end of March.
b. The payments were approved in respect of Schedule 1 & of Schedule 2 (listed below) (LW/VW):
	

	
		Parish Council
	
	

	Lundy’s Solicitors
	£93.00
	Legal fees

	Alexandra Summers
	£292.83
	Newsletter printing

	SLCC
	£38.00
	Subscription

	Viking Direct
	£58.84
	Ink 

	Buckton Pest Management
	
£59.28
	
Pest control at the pond

	Microsoft
	
£8.49
	
Subscription

	Charolotte Walker
	
£125.83
	
Grass cutting



	

	
		Reading Rooms
	
	

	Business Stream
	
£23..5
	
Water

	Starboard Systems
	
£22.80
	
Subscription



	



	
	The Clerk was asked to enquire of Lundy’s Solicitors whether or not Soanes paid any legal fees in respect of this transaction.
	

	
	ACTION: Clerk to contact Lundy’s Solicitors
	CS 

	24/25-189
	HIGHWAYS
	

	
	a. Beverley Road footpath – no update available.
	




	
24/25-190
	VILLAGE MAINTENANCE
	

	
	a. Playground:
RESOLVED: to adopt the weekly inspection log in respect of the playground equipment.
b. Defibrillator: in the absence of Cllr. Roe the Clerk was asked to enquire about expiry dates of the pads and if applicable the battery.
	

	24/25-191
	CEMETERY
	

	
	RESOLVED: to approve the following memorial requests:

a. Ian Swallow Deceased.
b. John Lowe Deceased.
	

	




24/25-192
	GREEN GROUP
	

	
	a. The monthly update was provided by Maria Gillum:

· The revised Terms of Reference need signing
· The Heritage Trail – planning notices have been displayed.
· Collection of village history is going well.
· The Green Group would like its own website and is asking that the Council pay for the hosting of this at £110.99 for 3 years.
The Clerk advised that she had concerns about the Green Group in that it is a committee of the Council and as such should only be undertaking work and projects for the Council.  There are insurance implications to consider as anything done outside this scope would not be covered.  Maria advised that the group works with the school and that its insurance would cover it in such circumstances.  The Clerk advised that the group should not be working for the school as it is a Council committee and in her opinion the Green Group would be far better functioning as a separate entity from the Council.  This would give it the freedom to then undertake projects of its choice.  Obviously, there would be a cost implication as it would have to be self-sufficient.
Cllr. Vane advised that this is something that will need to be discussed.
As part of the agreement when it received the ERYC grant for the Heritage Trail the group has to be able to show a visitor counter to a website.  The Council’s website is not able to do this and so to get around this it was RESOLVED that the Council fund the website until such time as the project is finished and a decision has been made as to the way forward for the Green Group (SH/VW).
· Cllr. Hanna enquired as to whether anything had happened with regards to the tree which was to be dedicated to Mr Wisher.  It was agreed that Cllr. Newlove would speak to Mrs Wisher to ascertain whether she is happy for this to go ahead.
	




	
	ACTION: Cllr. Newlove to speak with Mrs Wisher.
	LN

	24/25-193
	REPORTS
	

	
	The following reports were received:

Allotments – plot 1 is currently not being cultivated but the rest are being used.  It was agreed that this will be reviewed in two months and if there is still no activity then a letter be sent to the tenant with a view to terminating the lease.
Cemetery – the laurel bush has been trimmed but the view by Council is that this needs to be removed completely.  The tree is in the Church side of the cemetery.
The path needs spraying to remove the moss.
Cllr. Bentley asked about the emptying of the bins by ERYC and the Clerk will look into this.
Highways – the footpath on Front Street near the old school and going out of the village is in a poor state, being on two levels and very patchy.  The steps are also breaking up.
Planning – nothing to report.
HR – nothing to report.
Recreation Club – the clearance of rabbits is going well.  
It has been noted that people are letting their dogs loose on the field whilst grass cutting is being undertake which is dangerous.  It was agreed that something would be put into the next Messenger.
Playgrounds – the bench needs putting back and Cllr. Kelly was reminded of this.
Middleton Messenger – this is going well.  The Clerk chased Cllr. Kelly for the children’s working forms which she needs completing.
Defibrillator – noting to report.
Finance – end or year and internal audit routines will begin shortly.
	

	
	ACTION: Clerk to check on the bin situation.
	

	24/25-194
	5-YEAR PLAN
	

	
	Cllr. Hanna advised that the working group  needs to arrange its inaugural meeting.
	

	24/25-195
	ADMINISTRATION
	

	
	1. Financial Regulations:
RESOLVED: to adopt following the recent amendments made by NALC.

2. Standing Orders:
RESOLVED: to impose time limits for individual agenda items to        improve efficiency of meetings (SH/JW).
	

	24/25-196
	CORRESPONDENCE
	

	
	Relevant emails have been circulated. 
	

	
24/25-197
	COUNCILLORS EXCHANGE & AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING
	

	
	There was a request made for volunteers to help put out the bunting and light the beacon for the VE 80 Day commemorations on the 8th May.
	

	24/25-198
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	The date of the next meetings will be the 5th May 2025 and will consist of the Annual Parish Meeting followed by the Annual Meeting of Council.  Apologies were received from Cllr. Windsor and Cllr. Woodall.	
	




	24/25-199
	CONFIDENTIAL
	

	
	RESOLVED: that due to the confidential nature of the business to be transacted the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting (Section 1(2), Public Bodies Admission to Meetings Act 1960):

a. Lease of Warter Road pit – in view of the fact that this pit was formerly a village tip it is prudent that Council ask ERYC for safety advice prior to progressing any application.
b. Village benches – representatives from Men in Sheds have been spotted in the village and the Clerk will chase them for an update.
	



Meeting closed at 21:35

Signature of Chairman:
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